
 
FRANKLINTOWN BOROUGH 

 
YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

 
 
A NOTICE BY THE BOROUGH COUNCIL OF FRANKLINTOWN BOROUGH, 
YORK COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA, OF INTENTION TO ADOPT ORDINANCE 
REPEALING THE PER CAPITA TAX, EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2026. 

A public hearing will be held at the regular Borough Council meeting on Wednesday, 
November 5, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. relative to a proposed ordinance, after which same 
ordinance shall be acted upon by the Borough Council of Franklintown, York County, 
Pennsylvania. The public hearing will be conducted at the Franklintown Borough 
Municipal Offices, 116 South Baltimore Street, Franklintown, PA 17323. The proposed 
ordinance will be available for inspection at the Franklintown Borough Municipal Offices 
during normal business hours, between 11 A.M. and 1:00 P.M., Mondays through 
Thursdays, or by calling the Borough Office at 717-432-4047 to schedule an appointment. 
 
The substantial nature of the ordinance is to repeal the per capita tax which had been 
enacted on December 3, 1997. In the judgment of the Borough Council, it is in the best 
interests of the Borough to repeal this tax, as it is no longer necessary or required by the 
Borough. 

 
 

     Kristen Taylor 
                Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 
 
 


